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17th April 2020
Dear parents, carers and pupils

I hope this letter finds you and your families well and that you are managing to get used to the changes we have all made in our lives to stay safe.  It is clear this situation will go on for some time yet and there is no sign of an end to the current school closure; we are doing all we can to support your children.
Keeping in touch:
You will be receiving calls from staff at least once a week to check you are doing okay and to feed back any questions you have or to see if there is anything we can help you with – we know this isn’t the same as coming to school but we want to support you while school remains closed. 
If you have a change of contact details (telephone number, email or address) please let us know.
What to do if you are worried about a young person:
Should you have a concern about a child you should contact us and can do so via:
· the contact us section on our website
· by calling the  Designated Safeguarding Lead (Lisa Balderstone, Head on 07876846867) or the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead (Jeremy Mark, Lead Engagement Officer on 07464496386)

· tell the member of staff when they call you

· or contact the safeguarding hub on 03332401727
Further information is also enclosed to help you stay safe.
Home learning:
Do not worry about 'falling behind'; all children across the country are in the same boat. You will never be penalised for the time we have missed, and plans will be in place for how we move forward once school is open again.  

It is important to understand that every household will be facing different challenges (it is the same for the school staff), so we cannot and do not expect the same interaction with remote learning from everyone. You can only do what is 'doable' in your situation.
We encourage you to take this time to read a little (or a lot!) each day and do some practical maths doing activities like cooking or decorating as some of you have told us you are.  Also try some exercise – being on your X-box or PS4 isn’t actually physical exercise!!

We will be in touch more about home learning and if you are wanting to do something there are a lot of ideas on our website – staff will also be in touch to find out what access you have to resources at home and if not, how we can help with that.

Financial support:
It is important that we offer you the right support over the coming months.   You may be aware that, on behalf of the DfE, we are sending out vouchers to the value of £15.00 per week via a company called Edenred.   Unfortunately the Edenred system has taken some time to work appropriately for the volume of vouchers being raised so we have also sent some directly from Asda by email and in the post in the meantime.    For those entitled your next voucher will be distributed via Edenred on 27th April 2020.

Some Edenred vouchers were sent in error – if this is the case please do not use the vouchers as we are in the process of retracting them.  We are working closely with the LA to identify those who are and those who are not entitled to Free School Meals.  If you think your child is eligible for free school meals, please click on the link below and complete the online form.

https://emsonline.cumbria.gov.uk/citizenportal_live/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2Fcitizenportal_live%2F
Where possible all parents and guardians should apply online - you will receive an immediate response advising you whether you are eligible or not.  If you are unable to apply online please contact the free school meals team - telephone: 01228 606060
We will be notified of any changes to eligibility and can then issue vouchers accordingly.  If you require any help or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us on pru.south@cumbria.gov.uk.
There is also information on our website http://www.southcumbriaap.org.uk/ to help in the safeguarding and parent sections under the heading ‘information’.  Other information can also be found on the County Council’s website https://cumbria.gov.uk/coronavirus/helpline.asp.
Year 11 next steps:
I would like to again reassure our year 11 students you must not worry about the lack of GCSE exams this summer.  Your teachers will be working with exam boards to provide information so that you can be awarded your GCSEs – please be aware that we are not allowed to share with any parents or students any predicted grade information.  We can confirm GCSE students will get their results on 20 August.
The Further Education Colleges of Cumbria have told us that students who have already applied for courses will be receiving further information, if they have not already. All the colleges are continuing to accept applications from current year 11s. Students who have not applied are encouraged to apply through the colleges’ websites and they will receive a response as to the next stages. They may be offered an online or telephone interview, or an unconditional offer depending on the college and the individual’s circumstances.

Thank you, once again for your continued support and, where possible, stay home and stay safe.
Yours Sincerely
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Lisa Balderstone (Head teacher)
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